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Hi Folks;

It's the middle of March ~ Autumn is in the air, trees are beginning to change the colours of their leaves, harvest  time is in full production…and we're still swimming!!!

Last year we managed to swim clear up to the end of March [we being mostly Lizz]..

We haven't forgotten how important you all are to us nor lost sight of our gratitude that you are in our lives. It's just that [excuses!!] we've been consumed, since last September with renovating this 100 year old house. We de-constructed part, changed 1/2 the house and added on a wonderful, fabulous, bright and open living space…living room, dining room, kitchen and porch across the back of the house facing north [the sunny side here].  This is the first real renovation since we moved here in September 1981.

Our long-term special friend Dood was the builder [after Yankee Doodle]. Our very first WWOOFer [willing workers on organic farms] Mark, was the design draftsman who designed the additions and renovations just so perfectly, exactly what we wanted. It IS a sheer delight.

Dood was magnificent in the orchestration of us helpers: Earl and I plus our amazing friends Stuart and Page. Plus all the contractors, each of whom was a character in their marvellous specialisms [new word]….the plumber, electrician, drainlayers, roofers, concreters, gibstoppers, tilers, etc.., etc.

And so the dream came true! And it came true just in time for another dream to come true: my mom and sister Marianne arrived on January 12th for 29 days…a first visit ever for Marianne and mom's first in 19 years! So, what a house warming! And as a bonus, mom's first cousin Phyllis came also. We shared some incredibly lovely and fun times.

Cousins Nancy and Dale also came to stay for a couple of days of R & R in their busy touring schedule.

While mom and Marianne were still here, we went to Christchurch to see Erin launched into her Bachelor of Broadcasting Communications course at the New Zealand Brioadcasting School in Christchurch. It's 2 1/2 years of intensive study and will no doubt catapult her into fascinating endeavours. Erin completed her B.A. in Political Studies at Otago University in Dunedin last November. She's flatting this year with two other women students [a contrast to the 4 boys [men] she shared a flat with last year in Dunedin]. And she no longer lives in a student flatting ghetto such as abounds in North Dunedin.

Erin was home for the summer and worked at thinning apples [definitely not a career choice], and then did waitressing and some house-keeping at a nearby luxury lodge where it costs $2000 a night …for 2 people, and yes it includes food. Would you like a reservation???

Earl: spends tooo much time in front of the computer writing articles and answering questions from people who inquire about hormone regeneration after they view his web site.. www.thyrodine.com
Many little booklets are in various stages of writing ranging from Preventing Heart Attacks to the Cause, Prevention and Reversal of Degenerative Diseases. After literally years of looking I have finally found an instrument that actually measures the EMF or energy output of any living thing, like people!

The Life Force meter was invented by Dr.Wilhelm Reich back in the 50's but only recently miniaturized and made available to the scientific community.

Reading has included an in-depth account of the Knights Templar and their association with the Albigensians of Crusade and Inquisition infamy in 11th century France…to modern up-dates in cancer, heart and arthritis therapies. New herbs from Peru and the Amazon [used for thousands of years by the natives] are now available to form marvellous healing tonics.

Lizz: I have been learning a whole new language in building…architraves, profiles, 's' and 'p' bends, etc., and written enough cheques to overdo retail therapy for a lifetime!!

Work has resumed at Whenua Iti Outdoor Pursuits centre, Tasman Counselling Centre and with various community groups and workshops. It's fun, challenging and fulfilling. I'm taking time for yoga again to add to swimming for fitness and pleasure. I still enjoy trips with groups from Whenua Iti. A holiday break is planned to Brisbane, Australia from July 23rd to August 11th thanks to air miles accumulated from various purchases.

I'll visit Molly and Doug, some of my first friends in NZ who moved over there 3 years ago.

The garden has had only basic attention, so I've taken the plunge and accepted 3 WWOOFers to come help out starting  2 days ago, March 13th. Our first WWOOFers of the season…3 lovely young Americans, two men and one woman. Even using a sink attached to the side of the shed to feed up to 12 over New Years I managed, so this is a breeze in my new kitchen.

Thank you for keeping in touch with us…often several times without a reply from us. We'll hope to do better from now on.

Our love and best wishes,

NEWSLETTER


From


Lizz, Earl and Erin Conroy


Graham Valley, R.D.1, Motueka, New Zealand








